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About the Society

The Norfolk & Southern Historical Society is a nonprofit organization that is governed by a seven-member Board of Directors. The Society’s mission is to secure and study the history of, and educate the public about, the original Norfolk (&) Southern Railroad/Railway as a charitable and educational organization, within the meaning of Sections 501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, and to receive gifts which qualify under section 170 of that code, or the corresponding provisions of any future United States Internal Revenue Code.

The principal office and place of business is at 
2222 West Club Boulevard, Durham, Durham County, North Carolina.

Memberships are $20 per year and Family Memberships are an additional $7 per year to include a spouse and/or any children.  A membership form is included with this newsletter and on the website.

Find us on the web at: http://www.norfolksouthernhs.org/
Front Cover Upper Photo:  AS416 1611 is at D&SC Jct. in July 1969. The train is returning from downtown Durham with a short train. The man on the front of the 1611 is getting ready to step off and throw the switch to get the train off D&S tracks and back to the NS line to Keene Yard. When the move was completed, he offered me a ride back to the yard; as I was on foot, that was an easy decision.  Both upper and lower photos by John Sullivan.

Front Cover Lower Photo:  Of course the 'grounded' cab is at Keene Yard.  
You can see more of John Sullivan’s photos in the August 1996 issue of Railfan & Railroad.

From the Business Car







                               

Message From The President

 Welcome to the February issue of the Society's newsletter.  I believe we all will find the two main articles in this issue of great interest:  first will be "It's Been Half-a-Century" by Harry Bundy and second will be "A Portfolio from the Bob Newton Collection:  NC Class C Moguls 2-6-0 Types" by Tony Reevy.

Our next annual meeting will be held in the community of Oakboro, NC, which I regret to say that I have never visited, so I am looking forward to the meeting, as well as touring the surrounding area.

In traveling to our annual meetings or as you travel around your local area or throughout the country, I recommend that you photograph any remaining structures and equipment, whether derelict or not, as they seem to be disappearing fast.  Here, in Carteret County, the former A&NC/A&EC/NC freight station in Morehead City has been demolished and even the small metal-sided office building once used by the Southern/Norfolk Southern in Morehead City recently disappeared.

Again, I am looking forward to an enjoyable meeting in a new section of the Norfolk Southern and hope to see each of you there.
Sincerely, David Burnette

Calendar (reflects events that will have N&SHS table)

March 6th - 7th

New Bern, NC

Carolina Coastal Model RR Train Show






http://carolinacoastalrailroaders.org/flyer.aspx 

April 9th

Hickory, NC

9th Annual NC Railroad Extravaganza @ Metro Center

June   12th - 13th
Spencer, NC 

N.C.T.M. Rail Days






http://www.nctrans.org/
June 25th 

Charlotte, NC

8th N.C. Train Show @ Metrolina Expo Trade Center

Mail Car


Ingram Jenkins sent us some great photos with his membership renewal.  Thank you Mr. Jenkins for sharing these photos with us!  He writes:

”I was only 13 when these photos were taken.  Later I was politely asked to leave the area!  You have my permission to reprint or publish any of the enclosed photos.  The quality is not too good.  They were made with an inexpensive Kodak 620 camera (and the) negatives were lost.  All photos taken by Ingram Jenkins, Biscoe, NC, circa 1948.”
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Aileen Mills in background.  Later became Springs Mills.  Now used by Jordan Lumber Co. of Mt. Gilead.  Springs Industries acquired the Aileen Plant in 1963 and operated it until 2002.  Was sold to Jordan Nov., 2004.
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Biscoe, NC ca 1948.  On right – NS #545 2-8-0 Class E3 with derailed rear truck on tender.  
On left – NS #528 2-8-0 Class E3 helping to re-rail the other engine.

Society News

Meeting Minutes November 7th, 2010

The N&SHS Board of Directors met at 3pm on Sunday, Nov. 7th at the Neuse River Valley Train Show in Raleigh, NC at the NC State Fairgrounds.

In attendance were the following:

David Burnette

Bill McDonald

John Janosko

Felix Freeman

Robert Rousseau

1. The meeting was called to order at 2:45pm with all in attendance.

2. Rob Rousseau discussed the current difficulties he has been having with the latest newsletter.  He would like to have an Assistant if possible to help with the Society News and Railroad News sections of the newsletter.   As it currently is, this has been the most time-consuming part of compiling the newsletter.  It was decided that Feb. 1st should be the next deadline for the next issue.

3. Further discussion of Society Archival issues was addressed. Several places were compiled (Oakboro Museum, NCTM in Spencer, Southern Museum in Kennesaw, GA, Universities (UNC, ECU, Duke?), and NC Museum of History.  The issue was determining if any of these places could guarantee possession of items.  This can be stipulated with a donation contract or what to do with "disposal" should it become necessary.  Concern over State budget cuts and a dedicated staff gave doubts as to whether certain places would be best suited. Further discussion is warranted after more research into some of these locations.

4. Update on planning for Annual Meeting in Oakboro, NC.  Possible tour of the Solite Plant was discussed.  Also, accommodations may be in Albemarle nearby.  David Carriker has been contacted and has agreed to come and talk to our group.

5. Under new business it was suggested we donate some amount to the town of Oakboro for hosting us as we have traditionally done in the past with our hosts.  For the Store, it has been suggested that we can sell the following: copies of the NS movie (shown at Raleigh meeting in 2004), Steam blueprints, track profile, hats, patches, and place-mats in addition to our current inventory.

6. Old business, our Treasurer reported our current balance of $3,270.72.

7. [image: image21.jpg]


Meeting adjourned at 3:40pm. 

The 2011 annual meeting will be held in Oakboro, NC on April 16th.  Nearby hotels are in Albemarle, NC.  More information can be found at http://www.stanlycvb.com/

The Oakboro Railroad Museum.  Photo by Robert Rousseau.

Norfolk & Southern Historical Society

1:00 p.m., Saturday, April 16, 2011

Oakboro Presbyterian Church, 623 N. Main St., Oakboro, N.C.

9:00 a.m.:  Oakboro Railroad Museum, 128 Aquadale Road, open to be visited by Society members;
                  Oakboro Regional Museum of History, 231 North Main Street, will also be open.

10:30 a.m.:  Tour of Carolina Stalite plant (former Carolina Solite plant), Aquadale, NC

11:30 p.m.:  Lunch at Carolina Stalite plant, Aquadale, NC

12:30 p.m.:  Long Creek trestle, on the way back to Oakboro we will stop at this location for those of us hardy enough to do a little walking, to view and photograph this trestle which was the tallest one on the NS.

1:00 p.m.:  Annual Meeting, Oakboro Presbyterian Church, 623 N. Main St., Oakboro, NC

· Noted NC rail historian David Carriker will speak to us on NC railroads and show railroad   artifacts he has found over the years.

· Slide show of trains on the west end of the old NS tracks during the Southern and new Norfolk Southern days will be presented by Bill McDonald.

I. Call to Order






Dave Burnette, President

II. Approval of Minutes





Dave Burnette


III. Election of Directors and Officers



Dave Burnett


IV. Treasurer’s Report





John Janosko, Treasurer


V. Secretary’s Report





Tony Reevy, Secretary


VI. Summary of November 2010 Board of Directors Meeting
Dave Burnette


VII. Newsletter and Website Report



Rob Rousseau, Webmaster

and Newsletter Editor

VIII. Development Committee Report



Bill McDonald, Chair

IX. Custom Scale Models





John Janosko

X. Date and Place for Next Meetings



Dave Burnette

Set November 2011 Board of Directors Meeting

Set Location for Next Annual Meeting

Appoint 2012 Annual Meeting Committee

XI. Archival Materials





Dave Burnette

XII. Other Business

XIII. Adjourn

Railroad News
ACWR Transload in Midland

Tony Hill on the CarolinaRails YahooGroups writes on Jan 28th, 2011:
”The Weekly Post (published in Locust, NC) of Jan 26 had a story on the Midland Business Association's recent meeting. Midland is the site of the ACWR ethanol transload facility. Russ Smitley, Marketing Director for the railroad talked to the group, and some interesting comments he made were reported.

The transload facility is doing very well,” and Joyce Lavene, the reporter, said that "...the railroad has outgrown the facility." This is not a quote from Mr. Smitley; it's from the reporter in the article.  I know that every time I go by the place it is stuffed with tank cars, trucks are lined up, and adjacent trackage seems also to be stuffed with tank cars.  Can either the facility itself or the adjacent trackage be extended?

A direct quote from Mr. Smitley: "We are looking at industries coming to Midland that will mean jobs.  We just landed one big operation in Star (NC)."

Does anyone know what this operation is?”

Which leads us to our next story….

New business coming to Star 
Published: Wednesday, January 19th, 2011

Source: Montgomery Herald http://www.montgomeryherald.com/articles/2011/01/19/news/top_stories/doc4d35eefa03db9367299356.txt
Governor Bev Purdue is expected to make an announcement today regarding a new industry coming to Star.

According to Montgomery Economic Development Director Judy Stevens, who visited the company in Texas when discussions first began, Frontier is leasing the 110,000-square-foot former Renfro knit building just north of STARworks and expects to hire 55 full-time employees within a three-year period, with a total investment of approximately $6 million.

Frontier, started in 1997 and headquartered in LaPorte, Texas, plans to bring in bulk material by rail and use the facility to package high quality plastic pellets that will then be sent out in bulk loads to customers by truck. “The operation is expected to begin with six trucks and expand as new products are added for import/export,” Stevens said. “The company is testing the waters to see if this is a good location for this type of operation and to grow their business. The Star location is expected to be the initial phase of a project that will allow for the expansion of markets along the East Coast.”

Stevens said everything is waiting on the governor’s announcement, and the company expects to begin hiring as soon as the announcement is made. Frontier has applied for state industrial recruitment funds, which requires a local match. Stevens said the match can be made through the county’s economic development incentive program. The incentives do not pay out funds up front but are tax rebates over five years after businesses have met the requirements for investment and jobs. She planned to present the incentives request to county commissioners at their meeting last night.

Stevens said the company’s state grant application indicated a wage average of $47,000, which includes wages for jobs in sales, management, truck drivers and factory work.

Frontier’s Web site shows the company currently has 10 warehousing facilities, all in Texas, eight of which are used in the packaging process. They provide complete supply chain management services and solutions and currently provide a variety of services to the plastic industry, including packaging and warehouse services, interstate bulk transportation and logistics consultation.
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Stevens said the company has been very good to work with. “I’m also very grateful to the people at Aberdeen Carolina and Western Railway for their role in getting this business here,” she said.

Port of Morehead City employees load and secure wire rod on rail cars 
for delivery inland.  Photo by Lance Kenworthy

Rail Volume up at Port of Morehead City 
Published: Monday, January 31st, 2011

Source: NC State Ports newsletter Stem to Stern January 2011
http://www.ncports.com/stem2stern_read.htm?i=34
Submitted by Susan N. Pridgen, Communications Department

The Port of Morehead City’s rail volume has more than doubled from CY 2009 to CY 2010. The increase from 472 rail cars in 2009 to 1049 the following year is based on new business, export billets, and import wire rod in coil. Other rail moves, rubber and steel rail for Norfolk Southern, remained steady year over year.  

“We received this new cargo business due to our firm cost quotations, the fact that the Ports Authority could handle large numbers of railcars at one time, and the quality of service provided by our Morehead City operations and cargo control teams that helped us get this cargo to Morehead,” said NC Port's Director of Breakbulk and Bulk Sales and Marketing Bill Fox. 

“North Carolina Ports differentiates itself from the competition based on attitude, quality of service and drive to get the business. Nothing happens unless someone sells our service,” said Fox. “With the proper terms and rates, operations are able to efficiently and effectively generate profits on each transaction,” Fox said. 

Rail is discharged at Morehead City, and then it goes to Atlanta for welding into ¼ mile long ribbons of rail. The wire rods go to Hickory, NC and the steel billets come from Roanoke, VA and end up in Peru. 

The Ports Authority is hopeful and cautiously optimistic that these volumes will be steady and will continue to grow over time. 
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Hog Wallow viaduct over Hydro Road just west of Mt. Gilead on August 24th, 2008.  These concrete piers replaced the wood trestle in 1955 and was included in the 1955 annual report.  Photo by R. Rousseau.
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No. 63 Engine 1501 approaches the south shore of the Albemarle Sound near Mackeys, NC on Dec. 29th, 1960.  President Oetjen on front of engine.  Motor boat parallels with Bridge and Building force.  Photo by Harry Bundy

On the Mainline_________________________________
It’s Been Half-a-Century by Harry Bundy

It's been half-a-century since engine 1501 lead No. 63 across the Albemarle Sound to re-open Norfolk Southern's through route Norfolk to Charlotte.  The date?  December 29th, 1960.  No. 63 waited at Edenton for a few touch-ups to be completed, then it was on to Waddill to pick up President Henry Oetjen for a ride across the 5.05-mile span.  Almost 35% of the bridge's rail and stringers had been washed overboard.  Six hundred bents (piling, caps and braces) had been demolished by Hurricane Donna.

The hurricane made landfall near Topsail Beach, NC on September 12th, 1960.  Earlier that year bridge engineers had found decayed bridge timers that needed immediate replacement.  NS's "patch and pray" repairs just didn't get it.  Donna was a category 3 hurricane creating gusts of 120 MPH at Manteo. The trestle withstood the winds, but when the wind subsided, water surged down the sound with a vengeance.

September 13, 1960 - from the extra board, I'd been called to protect the 2nd trick operator-clerk’s assignment at Carolina Yard.  Elizabeth City was without power, telephone service, or newspapers.  My 1955 Oldsmobile Super 86 was without gas.  The loca1 Amoco station filled it directly from a tank truck.  Then it was on to Carolina Yard the back way - Camden, Belcross, Moyock, and Great Bridge.  That route gave me an opportunity to see how NS had faired.  At

Carolina Yard, there were no lights, no long distance phone service, and no communications with Raleigh by company telephone or telegraph.

That night's assignment was mostly a non-event.  No. 63 was annulled, but the Virginia Beach local did operate.  Mr. Talley, AVP-Operations, called to inquire if it was possible (from what I'd seen) to operate a train to Elizabeth City the next day.  "No, there were trees across the main track at Mile Post 28".  Plans began to gel.  The E. City switcher would be abolished and replaced by a Waddill Turn, Monday through Friday.  Nos. 98 and 99 would be cancelled and Nos. 63 and 64 would detour Carolina-Plymouth via Norfolk & Portsmouth Belt Line to Yard Tower (Portsmouth), then Atlantic Coast Line to Hobgood, Parmele and Plymouth.  There being no long distance phone service, Mr. Tallev asked if I would notify the crew of the E. City switcher that their jobs had been abolished when I got home.  How do you say "No"?  So by 5:30 AM, the five-member crew had been told not to show up for work.  Only the engineer took exception to the call.  "Why couldn't I have waited until 7:00 AM ?”

The Waddill Turn - Carolina Shops supplied double-headed GE 70-tonners for the assignment because not all tracks could support the six-axle Baldwins.  The third GE was to remain at New Bern for service on the Bayboro Branch.  The biggest constraint facing the turn was compliance with the Hours of Service Act, then 16 hours.  Its conductor, Charlie Gregg, was given one decree - provide local switching as needed, but return to Carolina before expiring on the so-called 16-hour law.  Many-a-night, Gregg's crew would make it to the yard limit sign at Providence Junction (near today's Greenbriar Mall) and, as railroaders termed it,  "die" two miles short of the final terminal.  A yard assignment would then pull the turn into Carolina.  In one instance at E. City, the crew realized they were short on time.  The accumulation of cars wouldn't allow the double-headed 700's to make sufficient speed to arrive at Carolina Yard without "hogging".  The cars were set off at the north end Old Main Line and the crew returned with only the caboose in tow.  The Old Main Line had been NS's route through Elizabeth City until the 1910's, but it remained in service, a link to several lumber mills.  The north end was surrounded by swamps of the Pasquotank River and resembled ACL’s single track through the Okefenokee Swamp near Waycross, GA.  The next morning, one of E. City's prominent shippers went hunting (where else?) and found the cars he'd billed the previous day.

ACL detour - At Carolina Yard, No. 63 had to be made up backwards.  At Plymouth, it wasn't possible to leave the ACL and head south on the NS.  Consequently, leaving Carolina, the Raleigh block rode next to the engines and the Plymouth set-off was next to the caboose.  Leaving Plymouth, No. 64 had only Norfolk's and the crew needed only to run around the train and double to the caboose.  When No. 63 was ready, a Belt Line crew would couple to the caboose and drag the train through NS Junction, Berkley, and Portsmouth to Yard Tower.  There, ACL added their pilot and conductor.  Operating across the Coast Line took on a different complexion.  ACL mandated a limit of 77 cars per train—the capacity of six sidings Yard Tower - Hobgood.  Speed limit?  49 MPH, the maximum allowed in “dark territory” for freights.  In the first 6.6 miles from Yard Tower to Boone, ACL also hosted trains of the Atlantic & Danville and Southern, whose trackage rights extended to Selma.  Now it was possible to see trains from low different roads in six miles.  To make the detour work, ACL added operators at Ahoskie and Hobgood.  NS had one complaint – ACL scheduled a local freight Portsmouth-Rocky Mount on Tuesdays, Thursdays, and Saturdays.  The local left ahead of the NS detour and delayed the through freight while performing local switching.

With fall, there came an increase in traffic-fertilizer, tobacco, and auto frames.  The Traffic Department was enthusiastic about the improvement.  Maybe shippers just felt sorry for NS and diverted their business from other railroads.  To comply with ACL's 77-car rule, occasionally traffic had to be left behind.  When sufficient, a second section of No. 63 was operated to expedite the leftovers.
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There were two instances occurring during the detours that bear mention: Near Norfleet, NC, ACL crossed the Roanoke River on a rather respectable span.  Certainly, there were taller bridges, but for the flat land railroaders, looking down on tree tops was quite an experience.  It was here that one of the Baldwin's had an electrical failure termed a "flash-over".  The generator popped and gave off lightening effects that stunned the crew.

At Parmele, trains from Hobgood crossed the Rocky Mount-Plymouth main track and proceeded toward Greenville until the caboose cleared the connection switch.  Switches reversed, the train would back through the connection toward Rocky Mount, then head for Plymouth.  Maneuver completed, ACL’s pilot man-handled the Baldwin’s air-activated throttle to leave Parmele.  The result?  A thunderous slack run-out that bounced Elbert “Pantego” Jones against the caboose door.  Jones picked up the radio and made the folowing transmission: "Bet you can't do that again."  And before Jones could hang up the receiver, he was lying on the caboose floor staring at the cupola.

And now on the morning of December 29, 1960, No. 63 approached the south shore of the Albemarle Sound without fanfare - no bands, no television coverage, no politicians.  Just Mr. Oetjen riding the front of engine 1501.

Thanks you’s to:

Smith-Douglass Fertilizer who underwrote the NS payroll until the railroad could get a handle on its cash flow.

The B&B (Bridge & Building) forces that worked day-after-day with NS's antique pile drivers 905 and 920 to close the gap.

Virginia Electric Power (VEPCO) for restoring electric service to the yard office a week after the outage and four days after the near-by drive-in theatre was showing movies.

The Corporate Secretary.  In an era before it was “fashionable" to have women officers on the payroll, NS had one ---- Miss Goldie Lane.  She was sent to Washington to testify on behalf of the Company who sought a $2,000,000 federal loan to make trestle repairs.  When called to testify, one panel member commented that his commission wasn't looking for input from secretaries.  NS got the loan—after the entire railroad was put up for collateral.  No hand-out and no private-public partnership.[image: image13.jpg]NORFOLK & SOUTHERN.





Norfolk & Southern Railroad 12 at South Norfolk, Virginia in 1905, originally from the Harold K. Vollrath Collection. Later numbered 100, this engine was scrapped in 1936.
A Portfolio from the Bob Newton Collection: Norfolk Southern Class C Steam Locomotives: Moguls (2-6-0) by Tony Reevy

At first, from about 1890, Norfolk Southern used its Moguls (2-6-0s) as mainline freight locomotives. They operated singly east of Wilson, N.C., but were usually doubled-headed between there and Raleigh. They were replaced, beginning in 1907, in this role by more powerful 4-6-0 and then 2-8-0 locomotives. After this, the Moguls were used as branch line motive power, both for freight trains and mixed trains (trains including both freight and passenger cars, usually branch-line trains ended by a coach instead of a caboose). They also saw some later use handling mainline local freights in eastern North Carolina. 

One of the last regular runs on the Norfolk Southern assigned to a Mogul was coverage, by 117 and 118, of mixed trains 11 and 12 between Marsden (Chocowinity) and New Bern, and also on the Oriental Branch out of New Bern.

According to Reisweber and McDonald, Norfolk Southern rostered only 14 Moguls, which were divided into three classes based upon their cylinder diameter (17, 18 or 19 inches). All the NS Moguls were in the 100 road number series (in the 1907 renumbering), with Class C1 (17” cylinders) numbered 100-103 (except for second number 102, a Class C3—see below), C2 (18” cylinders) numbered 104-107, and C3 (19” cylinders) numbered 116-119. Moguls 116-119 were ordered by the Virginia and Carolina Coast Railroad, but by the time they were delivered the V&CC had been merged into the Norfolk & Southern Railway Company. All but the Class C3s were retired by 1936, with the last Moguls leaving the Norfolk Southern roster in the early 1940s.

Most of these engines had different numbers in earlier Norfolk Southern numbering schemes. One of these schemes, introduced in about 1906, was not used for very long and is not usually referenced by historians. According to Prince, Class C1 100 was formerly N&S 12, 101 was formerly 15, 102 was formerly 9 and 103 was formerly 11. 102 was sold to the Roper Lumber Company in 1909, and the number was reused for another engine in 1924 (see below).Class C2 104 was former N&S 7, 105 was formerly 8, 106 was formerly 16 and 107 was formerly 17. Finally, Class C3 116 to 119 were delivered numbered N&S 100 to 103, but were soon renumbered. 
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Norfolk & Southern Railroad 15 in a builder’s photo, Baldwin Locomotive Works, 1902, originally from the Broadbelt Collection. This locomotive was later Class C1 101, scrapped in 1936.
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Norfolk & Southern 102 in a builder’s photo at ALCO, Richmond, Virginia, 1906. Soon after delivery, this locomotive was renumbered to Class C3 118. 118 was scrapped in 1940. Builder’s photos usually have a blank background and a fairly clean foreground, so the pile of material in the foreground is unusual.

The remaining two Norfolk Southern Moguls were Norfolk & Southern #10, originally a Vauclain compound, which rebuilt to a simple (non-compound) engine, and then further rebuilt as 4-4-0 Class B5 #43 in 1902. #43 was scrapped in 1910. The fourteenth NS Mogul was a locomotive acquired from the Kinston Carolina Railroad in 1924. This locomotive became the second 102 when it was acquired. Second 102 was scrapped in 1933.

Three Norfolk Southern Moguls, from Class C1, are interesting in that they were built as Vauclain compounds and then rebuilt as “simple” (non-compound)  engines. One, originally Norfolk & Southern 10, was further rebuilt as a 4-4-0 (see above), but the others stayed Moguls after being “simpled.” The others are 102 and 103, formerly N&S 9 and 11.

For more information about these and other locomotives, see Robert C. Reisweber and Dalton P. “Billy” McDonald, The Original Norfolk Southern Railway, 1883-1974 (Laurys Station, PA: Garrigues House, Publishers, 2007), and Richard E. Prince’s Norfolk Southern Railroad, Old Dominion Line and Connections (Millard, NE: Richard E. Prince, 1972) (out of print).
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Norfolk Southern Railroad 119, Star, North Carolina, July 1932. 119, a Class C3, was built by ALCO in Richmond, Virginia, in 1906. 119 was scrapped in 1940.
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Norfolk Southern Railroad 116, Norfolk, Virginia, July 1939. 116, a Class C3, was built by ALCO (American Locomotive), Richmond, in 1906. 116 was scrapped in 1941; at the time, it was the last surviving Norfolk Southern Mogul. Photo originally from the Harold K. Vollrath Collection.

The Yard Office










Modeler Update

February 2011 Announcement
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Atlas Trainman Cupola Caboose 

The first all-steel cabooses built for the Chesapeake & Ohio Railroad were produced in 1937 by the Magor Car Corporation in Clifton, N.J. Magor, along with St. Louis Car Company and ACF, ultimately built a total of 350 cabooses for the C&O using a similar design. The last were produced in 1949. Through subsequent rebuilding and modernization, many remained in service through the end of regular caboose usage in the 1980s. Cabooses of a similar design were also built for Pere Marquette, Missouri Pacific and Chicago & Eastern Illinois.

Features: 
· True scale dimensions with accurate details

· Weighted, detailed underframes

· Equipped with AccuMate® Knuckle Couplers

· Trucks equipped with free-rolling metal wheels

· Clear window inserts & separately applied side railings

AccuMate® couplers are made under license from AccuRail, Inc.

Norfolk Southern Railway #367 and #371
Product Numbers 11358 and 11359

Guaranteed Pre-orders through 02/25/2011.  Estimated arrival 3rd Qtr 2011.  MSRP: TBD.

For more information, see the Winter 2011 Catalog online here: http://download.atlasrr.com/Winter11Catalog/3-16a.pdf 
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Bowser AS-616 Locomotives (Announced at NMRA 2010 Convention)

DC $169.95 / DCC with Sound $279.95
Road Numbers 1608, 1610, 1613

Due Early 2011 Preferred Order Date 9-15-10

For more information: http://www.bowser-trains.com/
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K120.1 - Norfolk Southern 1932 ARA Box Car with Viking roof

http://www.speedwitch.com/Models/k120_1.htm  $40 + shipping.

Speedwitch Media • 645 Tanner Marsh Road • Guilford, CT 06437 • 203-747-0190 • info@speedwitch.com
WrightTRAK Norfolk Southern Gondola
http://www.wrighttrak.com/  $39.95 + shipping.
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WrightTRAK Railroad Models, LLC • P.O. Box 158 • Clarkesville, GA  30523 

Wrightrak NS low-sided gondolas resin kit made by Craig Zeni.  Photo by Craig Zeni.
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